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March 13, 2020 

 

John Tsoukaris 
Atlanta Field Office Director 
U.S. Immigration and Customs 
Enforcement 
180 Ted Turner Drive SW 
Atlanta, Georgia 30-Ր

U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement 
1250 Poydras, Suite 325 
New Orleans, Louisiana 70113 
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Dear Field Office Directors Tsoukaris, Witte, and Moore, Assistant Field Office Director Diaz, 
Wardens Donahue, Paulk, Gartland, Staiger, and Cole, Major Henson, and Sheriffs Ramsay, 
Miller, and Rhoden: p 
 
As nonprofit legal organizations, we the undersigned write in the name of thousands of human 
beings confined across the Deep South by U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) and 
its contractors CoreCivic, GEO Group, and other for-profit prison companies to address your 
response of the new coronavirus (COVID-19), a disease the World Health Organization has 
characterized as a global pandemic.1   
 
We hereby urge you to stem the impending spread of COVID-19 amo
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respond appropriately to the crisis. It is essential for the health and well-being of our clients, 
attorneys, and staff, as well as for ensuring due process throughout legal representation, that we 
are made aware of ICE’s pandemic response efforts immediately. 
 
Above all, given the woeful history of addressing pandemics in ICE detention and the lack of clear 
planning to address COVID-19, we fear for the health and well-being of our clients in detention. 
We urge ICE to utilize its inherent discretion to release immigrants to their families and 
communities while they complete their cases. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Stephanie Cho 
Asian Americans Advancing Justice-Atlanta 
Executive Director 
 
Laura Rivera, Esq. 
Southern Poverty Law Center 
Director, Southeast Immigrant Freedom Initiative 
 
Jessica Schneider, Esq. 
Americans for Immigrant Justice 
Director, Detention Program 

Azadeh Shahshahani, Esq. 
Project South 
Legal and Advocacy Director 
 
 
Asian Americans Advancing Justice - Atlanta represents immigrants confined inside the Folkston 
and Irwin detention centers.  
 


